B.C. Meeting Minutes – January 14, 2016

We opened our meeting with a prayer.

The first item on our agenda was to elect a clerk for the next meeting.  Bill Demmon tentatively agreed to serve in this capacity, but he suggested that he and Charles try to find someone who is not a B.C. member to serve as clerk in future.

December’s minutes state that the B.C. passed a motion to split any year end surplus in the Rental house fund between the building fund and a newly created account for Rental House Maintenance Reserve.  It was moved, seconded, and passed that the minutes be amended to read:  “five thousand in the reserve and the rest of the surplus goes into the building fund.”

During our Bible Study for the evening, we read and discussed, “The Examination of a Bishop” from the Book of Common Prayer.  It was a way to help us understand the responsibilities and requirements of a bishop prior to Bishop Rickel’s visit with us on Jan. 31.
Treasurer’s Report
We finished the 2015 year with $13622.81 in the black, plus an additional                                         $10108.00 received from the rental property   The funds were distributed as follows:  $11919.86 to the building fund, $6811. to the operating reserve, and $5000. to the rental house maintenance reserve.
Old Business
Stewardship report:  To date, $129729. in pledges has been received.  Still more pledge cards are due.  At the end of this B.C. meeting we will write thank you notes to those who have pledged for 2016.

Sarah Rogers and Beth Rohlfing have accepted nominations to the B.C.  We need one more person to complete our committee.  Twenty-four people have been contacted, with the two named above accepting.

Building Committee report:  Pledges have increased to nearly $50000. over the initial amount pledged.  March 22, 2016 is the deadline date for New Fellowship Church to commit to the purchase of our present church property.  NFC feels positive about being able to meet the purchase price.  

Bishop Rickel would like to meet with the B.C. at noon, following the 10 o’clock service on Jan. 31.  All plate offerings on that day will go to the Bishop’s Discretionary Fund.
New Business
The Bishop’s Committee approved purchase of three copies of the Book of Common Prayer – one each to be given to Aina Zabinski, Ben Wentworth, and Elizabeth Stephens as they are confirmed on Jan. 31.

Ann Daniels has requested to be relieved of her duties as Receiving Treasurer.  Penny will contact Ann to ask if she is willing to stay on for another month or two and to train a new person in that position.

It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the vicar’s housing allowance for 2016.

It was also moved, seconded, and passed that the advertising of our church in the Kitsap Sun newspaper be discontinued, and the money used for that be spent to advertise in the Navy Base Guide including Mybaseguide.com.

The B.C. Retreat is tentatively scheduled for Feb. 13 at Seabeck Conference grounds.  

We discussed the possibility of St. Antony’s contributing to a missionary effort.  We will revisit this issue in future.

Bill Demmon reminded us to make announcements at BOTH services in order to impart information to all parishioners.

Respectively submitted,

Carol (Penny) Whitney, Bishop’s Warden
